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charges accordingly. Just for clarity, it is up
to 30 minutes – FREE, Up to 2 hours – £1.00,
Up to 3 hours – £2.00. The pay and display
machines are also set to allow a maximum
of two free 30 minute periods in any given
24 hour period – one am and one pm. Please
note that after any period of free or paid for
parking there is a 10 minute grace period so
that there is an element of leeway before any
enforcement can take place. For example
(30 minutes + 10 minutes grace, 2 hours
plus 10 minutes grace, etc). We appreciate
the signage led to much confusion and has
since been improved and clarified for all
users. Regardless of the lengthy consultation
period and the severe budget constraints we
face, it is right we listen to our residents and,
where possible, be prepared to make
changes for the better in response to those
concerns.

New Website for RA
A new community website has been
launched by the Upminster & Cranham
Residents' Association. The site includes
useful links to planning applications, local
community groups, back issues of the
monthly newsletter (The Bulletin) as well as a
rolling news feature updating the local
community of developments and up and
coming events. The website can be visited at
www.ucra.co.uk

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Safer Neighbourhood
Police Teams
Cranham Tel: 07876 391 553;
Upminster Tel: 07766 247 222;
Emergency Number 999;
Non Emergency Number 101.

Cranham and Upminster Edition

UPMINSTER & CRANHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Budget Challenge Ahead
While a way of dealing with a large part of the £60m initial
funding gap has been identified, further savings of some
£7m will still need to be found over the next couple of
years. Quite apart from unprecedented budget cuts
passed down to us from central government, an increase
of demand in areas such as social care, public health and
environmental services means ever increasing budget
pressures going forward. Some 74% of our net budget is
spent on Children's and Adults’ services. For example, the
average annual cost of a high needs person in a Care
Home is around £24,000, we have 700 at £16.8m; the cost
of child placement is typically £210,000, we have five at

£1m; add in the cost of disposing of our waste at £13m and a clear picture
emerges. Again, it will mean taking difficult decisions to stay within our means,
but it will also mean rethinking how the Council delivers its services. It is a
challenge which affects us all and we would be more than happy to take on
board any suggestions from readers on how we can, collectively, deal with that
challenge while protecting our front line services.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Speeding
Upminster and Cranham police teams now have their own equipment
for checking on motorists' speed. This has been purchased by the
Upminster and Cranham Residents' Association for their use given the
many complaints we have regarding speeding along our roads. The
police will take a short while to familiarise themselves with the
equipment and then will use it on roads the community identify as
problematic. They already have some roads in mind but I would
welcome any suggestions of roads in both wards where you consider
speed to be an issue. When speed checks have been undertaken in the
past, it has frequently been local residents who have been stopped for
speeding! Please contact me with suggestions for roads to be checked.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Car Parking Charges Reviewed
Further to last month's item on car parking charges and following the many concerns and
comments received about the tariff, we have taken stock of the situation and amended the

Always available -
not just at election times
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Tel: 01708 229857 Mobile: 07860 801377

The Ockendon
Kennels

Last year,
together
with my
Council
colleagues
Linda Van
den Hende
and Linda
Hawthorn,
we
attended a
packed

public meeting at the Reading
Room Hall in Church Lane, North
Ockendon where residents were
very concerned over a planning
application for "Replacement of
the existing kennels and dog track
with 30 new houses" in Ockendon
Road, North Ockendon.
Havering Council refused
planning permission and the
applicants appealed to the
Government's Planning
Inspectorate who have dismissed
the appeal.
In the Inspector's report he
quotes the site is in the "Green
Belt" and amongst his many

comments he said "The erection
of 30 dwellings on the land would
materially reduce the openness of
the Green Belt. Also development
would encroach into the
countryside" This Association has
consistently fought development
on our local Green Belt countryside.
Many thanks again to all those
who attended the meeting and
wrote in to object.

Cllr RON OWER

Help wanted
Bulletin Area Controllers are
needed for two areas, namely
Howard Road and Ockendon
Road. The task is to receive a
bulk delivery once a month and
then to divide the Bulletins into
6/7 rounds and deliver to
individual deliverers. It does not
involve delivering Bulletins to
individual houses. If you can help
please call Linda on 01708 223
761.

Afternoon Tea
The All Saints Church childrens
charity committee are holding an
afternoon tea in aid of the charity

First Step. It will be held in the
Vestry Hall and gardens at All
Saints church, Cranham on
Sunday 7th June, at 2.30pm. The
tea will cost £6 per person and
will all go to the charity. If you
would like to come please call
Jeanette on 01708 501505.

Safety Zones
Havering's community safety
team, working with the police and
other agencies are identifying
areas of the Borough where there
have been high levels of vehicle
crime or burglaries and visiting
those areas to provide detailed
advice on how to keep property
safe. There are areas in the
Upminster and Cranham which
have been identified. Before the
visit each house will receive a
letter detailing what the purpose
of the visit is and what to expect.
These visits will take place over
the next few months and will
provide residents with
information on preventative
measures as well as the fitting of
timer switches, if needed, and

property marking kits, along with
other advice. This will be a good
opportunity to discuss security
issues and help prevent becoming
victims of crime.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Corbets Tey
Conservation Area

Further to
articles in
the
Bulletin
regarding
the setting
up of a
group to
enhance
the
Conser-

vation Area. Sadly, Jackie
Williams, chair of this committee
has had to step down. We would
very much like to thank her for all
her hard work over the past year.
Many schemes are in the pipe
line, some of which will need

continued on page 3

ALL TYPES OF PRINTING:
PLANS, LEAFLETS, COPYING PHOTOS ONTO CANVAS

INK CARTRIDGE REFILLS AND NEW,
PERSONALISED CARDS

93 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2AH
Tel: 01708 220185

www.print-trek.co.uk www.inkstopsales.co.uk
O P E N : M O N D A Y - S A T U R D A Y 9 . 0 0 A M - 5 . 0 0 P M

INK STOP
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outside funding, like an old
fashioned red telephone box,
planters, rustic seating etc, and
some hopefully can be considered
by the Council, like up-grading
the bus stops, new pavements
and new signage. The good work
started by Jackie will go ahead.If
you would like to join us or have
any thoughts please contact me.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Cranham
Library
Following a kind bequest from a
borrower, our library at the
Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens, has been
able to expand its stock and effect
some changes. We have bought
more large-print novels, jigsaw
puzzles, DVDs of popular films
and, as always, added current
releases to our popular fiction
paperbacks. We are now
updating from audio tapes to CD
audio books as requested by
some borrowers.

The library is free - do call in -we
would be delighted to welcome
new members.
For more information please
phone Pat on 01708 221 435.

Another
Marathon for
Val
Cranham resident Valerie
Furbank has run her 26th London
Marathon raising funds for
Children with Cancer. She has
raised funds for a number of
organisations over the years
including Guide Dogs for the
Blind, the Hospice and Cancer
Research. London is not the only
Marathon she runs. She has run
in Edinburgh, Dublin, Bruges,
Amsterdam, Malta and Severn
Sisters, adding up to about 46
Marathons. If you then add on
the half Marathons, that number
becomes one hundred and fifty to
two hundred, you will see Val is
truly dedicated to running and
raising funds for worthy causes.

Thank you Val for your dedication.
Congratulations also to the many
other local runners who have
raised thousands for charity.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Improvements
to Bus Stops in
St. Mary's Lane
Havering is planning to undertake
improvements to eight bus stops
in the stretch of road between
The Bell Corner and Wantz
Bridge. This will involve ensuring
the highway layout is compatible
with the low floor buses operating
in the area. The foot ways will be
adjusted to enable easier
boarding for people with reduced
mobility, wheelchairs and
buggies. These will normally be in
red brick and revised Bus Stop
clear ways. This work is fully
funded by Transport for London
so no direct impact on the
Council. If final approval is given
by Highways Advisory Committee

this month, it is hoped the work
will be undertaken later in 2015.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Guides Fund
Raising
On 24th June at 7.15pm Derham
Hall, St Laurence Church,
Corbets Tey Road, the guides are
holding a fund raising evening to
raise money for their Baden
Powell adventure weekend. For
one of the leaders, who has just
recovered from breast cancer, is
hoping to do a sky dive later this
year to raise money for the
Sunflower Suite Chemo Lounge
and Macmillan Cancer Nurses,
who do an excellent job. Everyone
welcome. Caroline Hood, 07842
022 281.

Avon Road
Surgery
We are delighted to inform you
that the Avon Road Surgery has

continued on page 4

SPECIALISTS IN CONVERTING YOUR LOFT/ATTIC INTO
A BEDROOM WITH A POSSIBLE EN-SUITE

• FULLY INSURED
• MOST CONVERSIONS FINISHED WITHIN 6 WEEKS

• PLANS DRAWN AND SUBMITTED
• EST 1977

• LOCAL FAMILY RUN BUSINESS
• PREVIOUS CONVERSIONS CAN BE VIEWED

CALL GARY OR CHRIS JAMES TO DISCUSS YOUR REQUIREMENTS
GARY: 0777 311 8268 DAY. 01708 250772 EVENING
CHRIS: 0795 002 5841 DAY. 01708 250747 EVENING

E-MAIL: GARYCHRISJAMES@FOCALPOINTLOFTS.CO.UK
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CEILING REPLACEMENT
& REPAIR SPECIALIST

PLASTER OVER EXISTING ARTEX
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Michael Dickson
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been awarded, by the Havering
Clinical Commission Group,
"Best Practise Experience
"Award. The Surgery also has an
excellent web site.

Cllr RON OWER

Cranham Book

John Phillips, who spoke at our
Cranham Ward meeting several
years ago, has self- published a
book, "Victorian Cranham and
the Boyd School. "

The book costs £5 and can be
purchased from Swan Books in
Corbets Tey Road, Upminster.

Marathon Men

Mark Kirk, Bob Avis, and Peter
Hobbs from Upminster
Methodist Church completed
the Brentwood Half Marathon
on 22nd March. Special
congratulations to Bob, as he
was the oldest runner this year.
With Gift Aid, their combined
amount raised for their various

good causes is approximately
£1,400.
Thank you to everyone who
sponsored them.

L.J NICHOLLS

Interior & Exterior
Painting and decorating

TEL: Upminster 01708 220448



Windmill Craft
Fair
This year’s fair takes place again
in front of the Windmill,
St Mary’s Lane, on Sunday 7th
June from 12 pm to 5 pm.
There will be a wide variety of
craft stalls including Corn Dollies,
Thames Chase Community
Forest, books, coins, plants and
handicrafts etc. The Oglethorpe
Players will be performing again.
The Mill will also be open for
guided tours. The Old Chapel
opposite will be open selling
refreshments.
All welcome.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Thames Chase -
Come celebrate
Come and celebrate 25 years of
environmental improvements
with Thames Chase Trust at the
Forest Centre throughout June.
Bring your memories along and
record them in our Book of
Memories of the Community

Forest.
Friday 12th June 3-5pm –
celebratory cream tea with live
music in the barn. £8 per person.
Booking essential!
Saturday 13th June from 12
noon – family guided walk
‘beating the bounds’ of
Broadfields. Enjoy the
transformation of Broadfields
Farm from a derelict farm to a
thriving site now home to the
Thames Chase Forest Centre.
Free (donations welcome)
Sunday 14th June - celebration
10k Run and family Fun Run
around Broadfields. For more
information about Havering 90
Joggers10k Run visit
www.runnersworld.co.uk Details
of the Family Fun Run and
booking forms can be found on
the website
www.thamechase.org.uk or at the
Forest Centre. Dust off your
running shoes and join us as we
enjoy a run in the country!
Saturday 20th June – The Forest
at Play. A family afternoon of fun
ending with a concert by
Brentwood School Big Band on
the meadow. Games for all the

family from 2pm. Bring your
garden chairs and blankets and
enjoy a picnic as you swing along
to the Big Band from
approximately 5pm. Admission
free (donations welcome)
Sunday 21st June 10am -3pm –
Bumper celebration Sunday
Market on the meadow including
produce stalls from Essex
Farmers’ Markets together with a
wide range of craft stalls.
Admission free.
For more information please visit
the website
www.thameschase.org.uk

OUTSTANDING INSPECTION
REPORT FOR OAKFIELDS
MONTESSORI SCHOOL,
UPMINSTER
Oakfields School in Upminster
has been judged to provide “a
consistently good education and
has some outstanding features”,
following a recent inspection. The
quality and standards of their

early years’ provision was found
to be “outstanding”.
In the report from the School
Inspection Service, it found that
“the pupils’ spiritual, moral,
social and cultural development
is excellent in all respects, as is
their behaviour”. The
Kindergarten provision has
improved from satisfactory to
outstanding in the three years
since its last inspection.

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install
• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLYADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5

Head teacher, Laura Ciftci, with 3
students.
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors
phone 01708 222330/223241

where quality and service come first
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continued on page 9

London City
Airport
Following on from previous items
on the planned expansion and
changes to flight paths over
Havering, it has been announced
that Boris Johnson, London's
Mayor, has told Newham Council
to refuse the planned expansion
of the site. His decision, following
on from our Motion to Havering
Council, is based on his concerns
regarding the unacceptable
increase in noise levels which the
expansion would have generated.
This follows the cavalier attitude
shown by the Airport operators to
the consultation process which
was conducted in a very
minimalist way despite requests
by Havering council and other
east London Boroughs for an
extension to the time scales.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Old Chapel
June Events
General Open Days: 6, 7 and 20,
21 – 2pm-5pm. Free entry.

Sunday 7 June 12pm-5pm
Traditional Tea Room, free entry.
Visit the Old Chapel and enjoy a
traditional afternoon tea. Harpist
Hilary Barkwith will be playing
throughout the afternoon and
Upminster Art Society will be
displaying their work.
Wednesday 10 June 10.30am Tea
and Talk - Essex Coast Walk
The author Peter Caton describes
his walk along the entire Essex
coast – the longest coastline of
any English county. Talks are free
for Friends of the Old Chapel,
otherwise £2. Refreshments are
included, please book: call 01708
222660 or email
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
Saturday 20 June 10.30am -
1.00pm Musical Concert and
Workshop - Finding and
Expressing Your Voice
The concert will show how both
the Renaissance composer John
Dowland, and 20th Century Blues
Singers expressed emotions in
their songs. In the Workshop you
will be able to explore ways of
freeing your voice and expressing
your feelings vocally. It is not
necessary to be a singer or having
singing experience. Booking
required: call 01708 222660 or

email
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
Sunday 21 June 2.00pm - 5.00pm
- The Winds of Change: Images of
Upminster Windmill
An opportunity to see this iconic
building as you have never seen it
before. An impressive gallery of
images showing the Mill as it is
and was, including still, animated
and 3D computer generated
graphics alongside a selection of
carefully restored historic
photographs.
Gemma Smith, Heritage Officer,
The Old Chapel, Sacred Heart of
Mary Girls' School, St Mary’s
Lane, Upminster, RM14 2QR.
Telephone: 01708 222660
Email:
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
www.theoldchapelupminster.co.uk

Essex Wildlife
Trust
The Havering Group invite you to
enjoy some summer activities.
Enyoy an evening walk in
Bedfords Park to look at wildlife
and flowers on Monday 8th June.
Meet at the entrance in Lower

Bedfords Road at 7pm.
Requested donation £2.
Open Gardens on Sunday 19th
July. Gardens will be open at 26
Courtenay Gardens, Upminster,
RM14 1DD and 8 Frank's
Cottages, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster, RM14 3NU from noon
until 6pm. Plants and
refreshments will be on sale.
Entrance fee £2.50 for one garden
and 50p for other.

Education Plan
Consultation
As Strategic Commissioner of
Education Provision, Havering
Council is seeking your views on
their Commissioning Plan for
Education Provision in Havering
for 2015-2019. It takes into
consideration all types and
phases of education from nursery
through to secondary. The
borough has to monitor the
supply and demand for places
and ensure there is sufficient
capacity to meet the demand. As
a borough, we are experiencing
an increase in the early years and
school age population alongside
legislative constraints and
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Havering Pet Care Services
www.haveringpcs.co.uk

Your Premier Affordable Pet Care Service is here!
With over 10 years experience and fully insured, Havering Pet Care Services is here

to support people in Havering with their pet care needs.
We understand just how much you love your pet, and with us they'll be treated like royalty

every time we come to visit them or every time they stay with us.
So if your dog needs a daily walk, or your cat needs feeding whilst you are on holiday or even a trip

to the vets or groomers, you name it, we'll have it covered.
Please see the website or contact Michelle on 07881611220 for more details.

We treat your pet like they are our own.
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financial
challen-
ges,
making
this an
area of
debate
and
controv-
ersy. If
you
would
like to

have sight of the proposed plan
and would like to comment on
the consultation which ends on
22nd June 2015, you can find the
Draft Commissioning Plan for
Education Provision; 2015/16-
2019/20 and a link to the
consultation, on the Council
Website:
http://www.havering.gov.uk/Page
s/Services/School-organisation-
place-planning.aspx

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Havering Arts
Festival 2015
Havering Arts Festival continues
in June with events in the next

few weeks including:
Upminster Arts Society exhibition
at Queen's Theatre from 8th to
21st June;
Guildonian Players: The
Importance of Being Earnest at
Methodist Church, The Drive,
Harold Wood, from 10th to 13th
June;
Romford Summer Theatre: Love's
Labours Lost in Raphael Park,
Romford (open air) from 18th to
27th June;
The Winds of Change, and
exhibition about Upminster
Windmill at Upminster Old
Chapel on 21st June;
Cappella Singers: Summer
Concert of Early Music at Trinity
United Reform Church,
Upminster on 21st June; and
Havering Concert Orchestra:
Summer Promenade Concert at
Frances Bardsley School,
Brentwood Rd, Romford on 27th
June.
Full details of these, and all other,
Havering Arts Festival events,
available at
www.haveringartscouncil.org.uk
Look out for the brochure in local
branch libraries.

Tap Room
The application for a tap room, ie
a micro pub, at 1b Sunnyside
Gardens has received licensing
permission to sell alcohol from 11
am to 11 pm.
Despite objections from residents
and your ward councillors, on the
grounds of safety, noise and
protection of children, these were
ignored. It was agreed by a
committee of three Councillors
who do not live locally.
The applicants put a very rosy
picture forward, saying that its
aim is to encourage conversation
and net-working, except it is not a
club and there will be no
membership.
There will only be 60 people
allowed in at a time, but who will
count and who will tell those
trying to enter that the place is
full. There are only 3 members of
staff envisaged.
They say they only expect 30 will
attend at any one time and it will
peak at lunch times; no food for
sale. They say they want to
encourage children so they can
see responsible drinking.
The applicants said there is lots of
parking in Upminster. Would you
tell us where?
We disagree: this end of Sunnyside

Gardens and St Mary's Lane is
always full of cars.
As we go to press, we are waiting
for the decision of the Planning
Committee as the pub applicants
have applied for a change of use.
We will keep you informed on
this.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Join Friends of
Upminster Mini
Golf
The Friends of Upminster Mini-
Golf Course goes from strength to
strength and has a firm
commitment to promote and
protect this valuable community
asset and beautiful green space
for future generations to enjoy. If
you would like to join the group,
please contact me at
cllrclarencebarrett@yahoo.co.uk
or call 0786311602. Don't forget,
the course is open weekends and
school holidays until 1st
November. Fees are £5 for adults
and £3 for children, OAPs and
students.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT
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Est 1969 and serving the local community for the past 45 years.
We have decided to ease up on major landscape construction

but can offer an excellent service in the following:

GARDEN MAINTENANCE
INCLUDING * BORDERS * PLANTING * HEDGE CUTTING

* PATIOS & DRIVEWAYS POWER CLEANED
* SOFT LANDSCAPING * TURFING * GARDEN CLEARANCE, ETC.

PLUS OUR FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE. JUST GIVE US A CALL.

For free quotation, call 01277 202664 / 372250 / 07974 578673 / 07507 444290
All seasons Nursery, Folkes Lane, Cranham, Essex.
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U.C.R.A. Coach
Outing news
On Saturday 18th July to Southwold.
Famous for its highly valued
beach huts, Southwold offers
visitors the chance to enjoy an
English seaside resort as it used to
be with an iconic lighthouse, a
splendid pier, a lovely sandy
beach and a pleasant whiff of
malt from the wonderful Adnams
brewery. Southwold also boasts
splendid art galleries, fine shops
and pubs.

Do You Like to
Bake?
The next Vanilla Bake Club will be
held on Monday 8th June at The
Old Chapel, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster from 18.30 until 20.30.
We are a group of amateur but
keen bakers who meet every 6 to 8
weeks to share our baking, stories
and support. Please feel free to
join us, we bake something to
bring along to share. There is a
fee of £5.00 to cover hall, teas and
coffees. For further information

www.vanillabakeclub.com
or email
Sharon@vanillabakeclub.com or
look us up on Facebook or
Twitter.

Summer wild
flower walks
Mary Smith, local botanist, will be
leading more interactive wild
flower walks this year at Belhus
Woods Country Park, which lies
between Upminster and Aveley.
1:30 pm outside the Visitor Centre
until 4:30 pm. Wednesday
afternoons on 24 June and 19
August. Parking £2.20 for the day.
The Park charge £4 per person per
walk.
Please wear old tough clothing,
with old trousers and stout shoes
or boots (to cope with mud,
nettles, brambles etc). Bring a
wildflower guide, a pencil and
notebook, and a camera, and a
sunhat and anti-insect spray, if
you want. A small x10 hand lens is
essential, but I have ones for loan
if you don't have your own.
You do need to be able to stand
still and walk gently for 3 hours,
and kneel on the ground to study a
rare flower, and get up again

unaided. Please leave your dog in
somebody else's care.
For further info: 01708 228921,

email to
mary@smith33gpr.fsnet.co.uk

Shirley's Tours
Kindly note following:
Tuesday, 4th August: Howletts
Zoo, Kent, set in 90 Acres. Owned
by Aspinall Foundation. Large
herd of African elephants, gorilla
feeding, large + small cats, +
more; Childrens Play Area;
pathways suitable for disabled.
Adult/OAP £33; Child 2/15 yrs
£30; based on 30 people on coach,
price reduces if over 40 people.
Tuesday 11th August:
Broadstairs/Folk Week. 9.00am
Coaches Depart. Free
entertainment around
promenade; Craft Fayre etc.
Adults £24, Oap £23, family prices
on request.
Wednesday 19th August:
Margate, 9.00am Coach Depart.
Beaches/Dreamland Reopening
2015: Free Art Gallery on sea
front. Adults £24, Oap £23, family
prices on request.
Saturday 22nd August: Seven

Brides for Seven Brothers:
Regents Park Open Air theatre.
Matinee by Coach. Bring picnic or
eat at restaurants in park. Adult
£47, OAP £46.
Enquiries to Shirley Ward 01708
227 884: Or send S/A Envelope
to: 15 Worcester Ave, Cranham,
Upminster, RM14 3LB

Upminster
Riding for the
Disabled
Upminster RDA is currently in
need of volunteers.
Sessions are on a Wednesday
during term time, morning,
lunch-time and afternoon.
Experience with horses is not
necessary for side walking, but
needed for horse leaders; if it's
been a while, training will be given.
We also have a vacancy for a
group instructor or someone who
would like to train to be a group
instructor.
We are a friendly group and if you
would like to know more about
us, phone Stella on 01708 226 930.
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Domestic and commercial carpet
and upholstery cleaners

End of tenancy professional cleaning

Contact Dan Tyler

2 Hare Hall Lane, Gidea Park, RM2 6BD

Tel: 01708 531104/ 07825 637829
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Cafe With Soul
Part of Havering Arts Festival
2015, there will be a Jools
Holland ‘Later’ style event with
emerging acoustic Soul/Folk duo,
Daughters of Davis and
supporting acts including Echo,
our local Mowtown soul group.
Venue: St. Luke’s Church, Front
Lane, Cranham. On Saturday the
20th. Tickets at £8 and for
concessions £5, includes
refreshments. For tickets contact
Kevin Browning, at St. Luke’s on
01708 222 562. Venue: St. Luke’s
Church, Front Lane, Cranham.
On Saturday the 20th. Tickets at
£8 and for concessions £5
includes refreshments. For tickets
contact Kevin Browning, at St.
Luke’s on 01708 222 562.

Coffee Morning
Coffee morning at Moor Lane
Church, Moor Lane, Cranham, on
Saturday the 6th this month from
10am-12 noon, with a cake sale.
All welcome.

World Wildlife
Fund Bike Ride
The Panda Made me do it.. My
name is Dan Boyle and I live in
North Ockendon and this year I
will be riding in the Prudential
Ride London 100 (the 2012
Olympic Route). I will be
attempting to raise money for the
WWF to allow them to continue
their work in protecting our
planet for us and future
generations. Any donation would
be awesome as I hope to raise
£1000. My just giving page is
http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com
/DannyHBoyle Thank you.

Music Evening
Wednesday 3rd June - Sea, Ships
& Sailors - presented by Alan
Tomlin.
For our last programme of the
season, Alan has selected a
nautical miscellany with music
that represents our own maritime
heritage as well as the ocean and
sea beyond our coastline.
Britannia will be represented by
compositions from Arne, Binge,

Britten, Coates and Elgar but
internationally there will be
music with Arabian influence (via
Russia), a little American candy, a
couple of Frenchmen and a
devilish Dutchman.
Takes place as usual at
Hornchurch Library. First Floor.
Further details from Stephen
Raindle on 01708 470 670.
All welcome.

Sci-Fi Charity
Convention
On the 25th July at the Harold Hill
Community Centre, Harold Hill,
RM3 9LB. 10 am to 4 pm. 18
actors will be appearing from Star
Wars – Dr Who – Harry Potter –
actors like Dr Who No 6 Colin
Baker with his assistant Nicola
Bryant (Peri Brown) – Nev
Fountain scriptwriter from Dr
Who - Femi Taylor from Star Wars
as Ooola in Return of the Jedi –
Simon Fisher-Becker as the Blue
Man in Dr Who – Jon Davey &
Barry Noble both Syber Men;
(Barry Noble was a Famous Pop
Artist in the late 60s and early 70s)
– Terry English who made all the
Armoury for every Harry Potter
Movie and Paul Warren who is

Daniel Radcliffe's stunt double.
The selected charity is the Essex-
based Little Haven's Children's
Hospice.

Moon Walk
As we go to press, Upminster
Accountants from Hunter & Co
were training hard to do the
moon walk, 26 miles through
London on 16th May.
Donations are greatly appreciated
at the office at 195 St Mary’s Lane
or at
www.wtwalk.org/moonwalklondo
n2015/esin
Further details next month.

PLASTERING
* Professional * High Quality * Clean & Reliable * Cheapest Rates

* OAP Discounts * Full plastering service * Re-skim * Re-skim over artex

* New ceilings, cove, cornice, painting and decorating etc

* New skirting and architraves

* 27 years’ experience * Free estimates

Contact: Clay Dawkins
Hornchurch: Tel: 07961 379277 / 01708 470841

Email: clay.dawkins@live.co.uk
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Daisy Birthing weekly
Active Antenatal

Birth Preparation classes
Learn your antenatal education and active

birth techniques in a truly effective way
anchored to your breath, your body and your movement – exactly where you will

need it on your baby’s birthing day.

Classes run on Tue evenings at Upminster, Wednesday evenings and Saturday
mornings at Mothercare Romford. Advance booking essential.

Tel. 07549 009 834
email: Lynn-zanatta@thedaisyfoundation.com

www.thedaisyfoundation.com
www.facebook.com/daisybirthingwithlynnzanatta

LOVE CLEANING
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

Also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 445921
Or go to LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 19,000 homes
Contact RON OWER, Editor
Telephone: 07721 780372

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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** Air Con Regas Only £49.95**

Local NADFAS
On Tuesday 9th June NADFAS
(Havering) welcomes Mrs
Alexandra Drysdale with a lecture
entitled " Red Vibrations: The
Aesthetic and Emotional
significance of the colour red in
Western Art”. Lecture 10.45.
Coffee from 10.00. Visitors
welcome at £6. Meetings held at
the Willow Hall, Romford Baptist
Church, Main Road, Romford,
RM1 3BL. Further information can
be found at
www.haveringdfas.org.uk

Outdoor Boot
Sale
Coopers Company & Coborn
School, St.Mary's Lane,
Upminster RM14 3HS. Saturday
6th June, 9-1pm. Cars £8,
vans/trailers £10. Tel 07508 135
449. Weather permitting.Toilets
and Refreshments available. The
Boot Sales are organised by the
Coopers Parents' Association
and all proceeds are going towards
a new Mini bus for the Students.

Rotary Fete
The Rotary Club of Hornchurch &
Upminster will be holding a fete
on the Queen's Theatre Green,
Billet Lane, Hornchurch on
Saturday 4th July, from 1pm until
5pm.There will be plenty to
interest all ages, including a range
of children's amusements, many
different stalls, with some selling
craft items and jewellery and
others serving refreshments.
Visitors will be entertained with
live music. Admission is free of
charge.

Are Your Roof
Works Legal?
Since April 2006 all strip and retile
and flat roof replacement works
require a local authority
‘Completion Certificate’ to show
that the works meet legal
requirements. The works have to
satisfy insulation regulations
under the ‘Conservation of Fuel
Directive’. This requires sufficient
insulation to stop wasting our
Planet’s resources. It is required
by Law and any roofer/roofing
Company not following this

directive can find themselves on
the wrong side of the Law.
Another regulation has now come
into force. Since 1st March 2015
all tiles and segmental ridge have
to be mechanically fixed. This is
mandatory and known as BS5534.
Every tile has to be nailed. Every
segmental ridge has to be dry fixed
(screwed and bolted) or wet fix
with mortar and every segment
drilled and screwed.
Further details can be obtained
from Building Control at the
London Borough of Havering or
G B Roofing (01708 220610).

Swim-By-Me
My name is Christine Dawkins
and live in Cranham. I have
decided to raise funds for a charity
'Stand By Me' based in
Hornchurch who rescue kids in
crisis. A really worthwhile cause
that helps many children who
really need help. I am going to do
a sponsored swim in July. I am
hoping to raise £1,000 as this will
be matched by my employer.
Please read my story and to
support me by going to
www.standy.me/projects/swim-

by-me
For more information etc contact
Christine on Tel: 01708 222 028.

Two Superb
Courses
"Christianity Explored"
An opportunity for adults and
youth to explore what Christianity
says about the meaning of life. It
covers questions like: "Was Jesus
real? Why did he die? What
difference does it make to me? The
7 week course starts on Thursday
11th june at 7.45pm.
"Parenting Teenagers, 11- 16"
A course designed to equip
parents and carers with the tools
to build healthy relationships with
their teenagers, whilst guiding
them into adulthood. Great video
clips of parents and youths sharing
their experiences; breaks for
exercises and discussion times.
The 5 Monday evening sessions
start on 15 June at 7.45pm.
Both of these courses contain high
quality DVD clips, group
discussions and a chance to learn
with others. The £5 course charges
include a workbook, fresh coffee

continued on page 17
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We specialise in private swims and swimming
lessons for babies and toddlers

Our pool is heated to at least a toasty 32oC
so is suitable for babies from birth and children with

special and additional needs

Please phone us for more information on
07961 750173

161a Hacton Lane, Upminster, RM14 2YE

Please like us on

Learn to play bridge starting Tuesday 15th September 2015
2.30pm to 4.30pm at the Hurford Hall, Upminster

(behind Upminster Library)

Please contact Paul Graham to discuss/enrol
With over 25 years bridge playing experience

Accredited by the English Bridge Union to teach

01708 251382 / 07940585235
email: upminsterbridgeschool@gmail.com
www.bridgewebs.com/upminsterschool



17

and cakes and a great welcome! All
sessions take place at Gaynes
School, Brackendale Gardens,
Upminster and are arranged by
King's Church, Upminster.
Information and booking 01708
251 265 or www.kcu.org.uk.

Havering Mela
This takes place on Sunday 14th
June at the Queen's Theatre Green,
11 am to 5 pm. All welcome.
Organised by the Asian Women's
Association of Havering.
Further details from 07879 818 955
or 07949 532 809.

BBQ
There will be a BBQ at All Saints
Church on Saturday 13th June at
6.30pm. All welcome but please
book with Helene on 01708 225629".

Get Creative at
a Children’s Art
Week
This June Children’s Art Week (Sat
13th - Sun 21st June 2015) will be
back bigger and better than ever!
Don’t miss the chance to get
creative with your kids at one of

the hundreds of events being held
in venues around the UK. With
everything from; ‘Weird &
Wonderful Weaving’ to ‘Mosaic
Making’ there’s bound to be
something on near you to engage
children of all ages. Find out
what’s on near you by visiting the
Children’s Art Week website
(www.childrensartweek.org.uk).

Polar Explorers
Holiday Club
The club meet at Cranham Baptist
Church, Severn Drive, Cranham.
From the 17th to - 21st August.
We meet each morning from 10am
- 12:45pm. Come and join in the
fun...invite your friends too!
Anyone aged 5-11 years old is
welcome. The cost for the week is
£28 per child.
If you want to know more and to
receive a registration form, please
call: 01708 224 851.
Places are limited so book early!

School Places
Consultation
Our council is responsible for
making sure there are enough
school places in Havering and is
seeking your views and feedback

on a draft commissioning plan. To
see the plan and take part in the
consultation, please visit
www.surveymonkey.com/r/Parent
sviewontheDraftCommissioningPl
anforEducationProvision.
The deadline for responses is
Monday 22nd June.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Upminster Wine
& Social Club
The club is celebrating its 50th
Anniversary this year and to
celebrate we are holding a Dinner
Dance at the New Windmill Hall
on 28th November. We're pulling
out all the stops for this event and
it should be a great evening.
We meet at the Social Hall, Front
Lane, Cranham on the third
Thursday of the month. If you
would like more details of our
activities, please call Jim Johnson
01708 224 214, or simply come
along on the night. You would be
made most welcome.

Hall Mead
School
Hall Mead School has received
national recognition for the

exceptional attainment of its
students in the 2014 GCSE
examinations.
SSAT, the Schools, Students and
Teachers Network, recently
undertook its annual in-depth
analysis of official Department for
Education data on all state-funded
schools in England and identified
Hall Mead School’s success.
The school has qualified for an
SSAT Educational Outcomes
Award by being in the top 20% of
non-selective schools nationally
for high average grades achieved
by students.
The school were invited to receive
their award at a regional
celebration ceremony hosted by
SSAT at Parkside Community
College in Cambridge on the 7th
May.

“No–this is the one I said was named Elsie”
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Summer,
Strawberries
and Strings
The Cappella Singers of Upminster
present a programme of Early
English Music, including Purcell
and Vivaldi’s Gloria. Conductor
Robert Jacobs.
Accompanied by a String Quartet,
followed by a complimentary
Strawberry Tea.
On Sunday 21st June at 4pm at
The Trinity United Reformed
Church, Station Road, Upminster,
Entry £10.
www.cappella-singers.org.uk
For further information or to
reserve a ticket please contact

Ian Pirie on 01708 641718 or
Daphne Ewington 01277 221984.

Oglethorpe
Summer Fair
Friday 3rd July - 2.30 pm - 6.30
pm. Please come along to The
James Oglethorpe Primary
School's Summer Fair Inflatable
Extravaganza. Attractions include
bubble football, pedal go-carts,
mega assault course, mega slide
and zorb balls. Plus your usual
mix of stalls selling their wares,
face painting, glitter tattoos, beat
the goalie, crafts, grand raffle and
tombolas; displays and much,
much more. Teas, coffees, cakes,

burgers and hot dogs, Pimms &
Beer Tent. Outside stalls welcome:
fee £15 payable in advance - to
secure a stall please contact the
Parents Association by email at
JOPSPA@outlook.com

Hall Mead Quiz
Night
Their next quiz night is on
Saturday 11th July, normal details
7:15pm for a 7:30pm start. Hall
Mead Great Hall, Hall Mead
School, Marlborough Gardens,
Upminster RM14 1SF. £5 per
person payable on the night,
tables up to 10, bring your own
food and drink. To book a table
call the school office on 01708 225
684 or email
jhand@hallmeadschool.com

Happy Birthday
Tasty Bites, Upminster's first
Indian, Indonesian and Vegetarian
take away celebrate their18th
birthday. Details of a special
charity event
the take away are holding follows
in a future Bulletin.

FUTURE EVENTS
JUNE 2015
6 Saturday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30

am – 4.00 pm. Free Entry.
6 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the

East of London Family History Society
hold meetings on the first Saturday of
every month at Trinity Church, Station
Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open at
1pm meeting starts at 2pm. This month
the talk is ‘The Variant Spelling
Surnames’ with Derek Palgrave.

6 Saturday - Quiz Night in aid of Pussycat
Lodge Trust at Trinity Church Hall,
Station Road, Upminster. 7pm for 7.30pm
start. Price £6. Tables of 8- 10. Please
bring your own drinks and nibbles.
Tickets and further information from
Jacqui Duly on 07751 199 037. E-mail
jacquiduly@hotmail.com All tables have
to be booked in advance.

6 Saturday – Upminster Windmill Open
Day from 2.00 pm to 5 pm.

7 Sunday - Upminster Windmill Open
Day & Craft Fair, from midday to 5.00 pm.

7 Sunday – Havering Mind are holding
The BIG BLUE Run/Walk 10 am at
Harrow Lodge Park. £10 to take part
(over 12s). Includes sports bag, medal
and certificate. Under 11s Junior run
FREE, includes certificate. We encourage
people to wear blue to celebrate Havering
Minds 50th anniversary. Please contact
Ciaran.white@haveringmind.org.uk for
more information.

7 Sunday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30 am
– 4.00 pm. Free Entry.

7 Sunday – All Saints Church, Childrens
Charity committee are holding an
Afternoon Tea in aid of the
charity First Step. It will be held in the
Vestry Hall and gardens at All Saints
Church, Cranham at 2.30 pm.
The tea will cost £6 per person and will all

continued on page 24
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Lin Winter
Personal Trainer and Lifestyle Strategist

Private Consultation • Fitness Testing • Nutritional Guidance • Reduce Risk of Heart Disease
• Improve Weight Management • Increase Strength and Stamina • More Energy - Less Stress

Personalised Progressive 12 Week Programme

07966 693133/ 01708 377949

www.linwinter.com
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Help Trinity
Church knit a
Christmas Tree
Our aim is to knit a Christmas
tree approximately 6ft high made
up of 700 to 800 knitted squares,
hung on a frame and decorated
with little knitted toys.
The tree is made of up 8 inches
knitted or crochet squares in
various shades of green double
knitting yarn.
As a rough guide – size 9 (3.3/4
mm) or 8 (4mm) needles with
between 40 to 50 stitches cast on
will create a width of 8 inches
(this will vary according to each
individual knitter’s tension).
Then just knit rows until you have
a length of 8 inches. Please weave
in all loose ends once you have
completed your square Please use
garter or a pattern stitch, but not
stocking stitch as this will roll up.
Squares can also be crochet but
must be an 8 inch square. You
can drop off your knitted or
crochet squares during the
Saturday Coffee Morning (10am
to 12 noon) at Trinity Church,
Station Road, Upminster (next to
Roomes) where there will be
collection box for the squares.
Once the tree is complete it will
be on display at our Christmas
Market on the 5th December and
throughout the Christmas season.

Afterwards the squares will be
sewn together and made in to
blankets for Christian Hope
International
http://www.christianhope.org.uk,
the toys would also be found a
suitable home.
For further information please
contact Pam (01708 220460) or
Linda (01708 861433) - Trinity
Church, Upminster.

Lost Sat Nav
Have you found a Lost Cycling Sat
NAV it was a Garmin 810 edge
Mark was out cycling on Tuesday
7th April and thinks it could of
fallen out of his back cycling
pocket whilst riding or running.
Maybe a local has picked it up not
sure what to do with it. He
believes it was lost in one of the
following areas: Cranham Village,
Roseberry Gardens/Heron Way.
It has a lot of routes on there from
training since Jan 2015.
Please telephone 07921 485 681 if
you have found this.

June events at
Upminster
Library
Bath and Body Care Workshop
Wednesday 10th June, 6pm
£20 library members / £21.50
Non Members. Make a facial oil

for your skin type, with all natural
ingredients, and a hand and foot
balm to soothe away winter
dryness.
Booking is essential as spaces are
very limited.
Nails and Massage
Friday 12th June, 12.00-4.30
Some of the treatments available
from www.tingletoes.co.uk Callus
Peel, Shellac, Shape and Polish
using Vinylux, Hand or foot
massage, eyebrow threading and
Indian Head Massage.
Contact the library for prices and
to book your place. Payment must
be received in advance of treatment.
Holistic Massage
Friday 12th June, 12.00-4.30
Back, Neck and Shoulder massage
using essential oils.
£10.00 per treatment (each
treatment lasts 15 minutes).
Contact the library for prices and
to book your place.
Payment must be received in
advance of treatment.
Reflexology & Indian Head
Massage
Saturday 13th June & Saturday
27th June, 9.30-3.00 pm
Reflexology £10 for 20 minutes or
£18 for 45 minutes
Indian Head Massage £15 for 30
minutes (includes consultation
time)
Contact the library for prices and
to book your place.
Payment must be received in
advance of treatment.
Adult Craft Workshop- A Card

for Summer
Tuesday 16th June, 1.30-3 pm
£6 library members / £7.50
Non Members
Make a card for summer that you
can use as a birthday card or
instead of the traditional
postcard.
All abilities welcome.
All materials supplied.
Booking is essential
Yoga Classes for Children
Saturdays at Upminster Library
1.45-2.45 pm
Suitable for ages 4/5 & 11/12
years old
Contact 07976 589133
heartfeltyoga@outlook.com
For more information
Contact Upminster Library
01708 434933
Upminster.library@havering.gov.uk
To book your tickets.

Kumar and
Dushy
A big welcome to Kumar and his
wife Dushy who are
running the Corbets Tey Sub Post
Office and Newsagents, General
Goods in Ockendon Road,
Corbets Tey Village.
Their hours are 7 am to 10 pm
Monday to Saturday;
Sundays and Bank Holidays 7am
to 7pm. Go and say hello.
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ASSOCIATION
COUNCILLORS:

Cranham Ward:
June Alexander 227092

Clarence Barrett 07863 116029
Gillian Ford 641317

Upminster Ward:
Linda Hawthorn 225451

Ron Ower 07721 780372

Linda Van den Hende 223761

ASSOCIATION
CONTACTS:

Editor / Commercial Advertising:
Ron Ower 07721 780 372

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organizer:
Cllr Linda van den Hende

(223761)

Havering Residents’ Association:
Cllr Clarence Barrett

(07863 116029)
www.haveringra.org.uk

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation
• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

A Magical
Evening
On Saturday 11th of July, the
Rotary Club of Hornchurch &
Upminster presents "An Evening
with the Ilford Magical Society" at

the New Windmill
Hall, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster at 6.45pm
for 7.15pm, with a
fish & chip supper.
Entry by
programme, £15,
available from: Ray
Hare tel 01708 223
218.

Keep Fit
With Rosemary
Larke. Wednesdays
1.30- 3pm. Cranham
Community Centre,
Marlborough
Gardens, Upminster,
RM14 1SR.
This will be a fun
class of Keep Fit to
music where you can
work to your own
ability learning
repeated short
patterns and
movement routines

and make new friends at the
same time.
All of these will help improve

your Mobility/ Flexibility,
Balance, Coordination and
Memory under the guidance of a
fully qualified Keep Fit teacher.

For more information, contact
Rosemary on 01268 530484.

Cranham Social
Hall Dances
Wednesday 3rd June 2pm
All sorts of Music for dancing.
Tickets from Val 224166 £3.50
including tea and biscuits.
Saturday 25th July 7.30 pm
Summer Celebration Dance
D.J. Jeff Short.
Tickets from Val 224166 £6.50
Please bring your own drinks and
nibbles.
We are celebrating the
completion of the extensive
refurbishment of the Cranham
Social Hall. Around £200,000 has
been spent over the last 8 years
since we signed the lease with
Havering Council to run the hall.
This has been possible due to the
grants we have been awarded by
Veolia North Thames Trust, and
The Big Lottery, in addition to our
income from hiring out the hall to
local people and the massive
efforts and dedication of our
volunteers.

Valerie Morris,
Chair Front Lane Community

Association, Cranham Social
Hall.

FRENCH HOMEWORK
If you dream of buying a home in France, and would like some practical advice and
assistance from someone who knows, then get in touch and I will send you my thoughts.

Completely free of charge I will describe the purchasing process, planning requirements and,
for those wanting to buy a wreck, restoration techniques and practicalities.

If you then want to progress further I'll be happy to hold your hand at every stage, providing
training for DIY for example or contracting for works requiring a decennial insurance, should
you wish to re-sell within that period. Charges for these services will be in Sterling if incurred in
the UK and Euros if France.
Antony Jackson.

Kingfisher Design, 20 Avenue de la Republique, Neuvilles les Dieppe,76370, France.
A.G. Jackson, 21 Garbutt Road, Upminster, Essex.

Kalegu@hotmail.com 07876728955
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Direct Car Services
Catering for up to eight passengers

Airports, Rail Transfers, Sporting Events & Theatre
For all your luxury travel needs

• Competitive rates on request • 24/7 service- fully insured
• General and account work undertaken

Tel: 07531 088777 or 07889 273756 www.directcarserviceshavering.co.uk



J.WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL 01708 448402
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DAVIDWILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
�  COMPLETE GARDEN LAYOUT
� PAVING A SPECIALITY
� PONDS, WALLING, ROCK GARDENS
� TREE FELLING, FENCING
� SHRUBS, TREES, ALPINES
� CONIFERS
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Printed by FT Print, Centrus Business Park, Mead Lane, Hertford, SG13 7GXPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Ron Ower, 28 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA

(Busypledge Ltd)
We do all roofing work:- Strip & Retile, Tiles replaced & Roofs repaired, Flat Roofs
Stack Re-Point-Re-Build & Lead Flashing, Valleys PVC-U Fascia, Soffit & Guttering

No Job Too Small or Too Large
We are a Family Firm with three decades of Roofing Experience At Your Service

All Personal Estimates & Advice Are Free - All Work Guaranteed

Visit our website: www.gbroofing.co.uk
Email: info@gbroofing.co.uk
Telephone 01708 220610

Fax 01708 859366

go to the charity.  If you would like to
come please call Jeanette on 01708
501505. 

10 Wednesday – Upminster Park
Townswomen’s Guild Meetings are held
in Derham Hall (behind the Library in
Upminster) from 1.45 pm – 4 pm once a
month.

13 Saturday – On behalf of the Hornchurch
& Upminster Little Havens Children’s
Hospice Fundraising Group are holding
a Summer Fair at St. Lawrence Church
Hall, 10 am to 3 pm.  Approx 25 stalls and
refreshments with special interests for the
children to include a face painter, various
games and hopefully a real live meercat!

19 Friday – Havering Antique and
Collectors Club meet at the
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins Lane,
Harold Wood have Guest Speaker
Marion Maule on “Mother of Pearl” 7.30
pm for 8 pm start.  For further details
please call our Chairman Mrs Jan Halsey
on 01708 373574.   

20 Saturday - Garden Party at St. Mary
Magdalene Church, Church Rd, North
Ockendon, RM14 3QH, 12 midday to
3.00pm: admission free, refreshments,
barbecue, children's crafts, games and
stalls. Church open for viewing during
the afternoon.

20 Saturday – Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30
am – 4.00 pm.  Free Entry

20 Saturday - Upminster Windmill Open
Day, 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm.

21 Sunday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30 am

– 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.
21 Sunday – Upminster Windmill Open

Day 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm
27 Saturday – The South East of England

Band Contest Committee are raising
money for their annual area contest for
various marching bands by holding a
Quiz Night at 7 pm for 7.30 pm start.
Venue is St Laurence Church Hall,
Corbets Tey Road, Upminster.  Cost is £5
per person – tables of 8-10 people.  Please
bring your own drinks, glasses and food.
For further details contact Carol on 01708
223634.

29 Monday – Breathe Easy – Havering In
aid of British Lung Foundation, have
guest speakers every month held at St
Andrews Church, Hornchurch, 1.30 pm –
3.30 pm.  Cost is £2 including light
refreshments.  For further information
please ring Joyce 01708 226696 or Elaine
01708 509127.

29 Monday – Romford Historical Society,
meet at Myplace, 343 Dagnam Park
Drive, Harold Hill, RM3 9EN, Doors open
7.30 pm Meeting starts 8 pm to 9.30 pm,
have Guest Speaker Julian Wybra on
“The History of Morris Dancing”.

JULY
4 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the

East of London Family History Society
hold meetings on the first Saturday of
every month at Trinity Church, Station
Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open at
1pm meeting starts at 2pm. This month

the talk is ‘Home Front World War One’
with William Tyler.  The Computer Group
meets at the same venue 11am – 1pm
where a Q&A session is followed by
‘Using Electoral Registers’ by Eric
Probert.  Teas and coffees can be
purchased. Members and visitors
welcome to either or both. Admission
free.

4 Saturday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30
am – 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.

4 Saturday – Upminster Windmill Open
Day 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm 

5 Sunday - Upminster Windmill Open Day
& Classic Cars Display 2.00 pm to 5.00 pm.

5 Sunday – Tithe Barn, Hall Lane Open
Day 10.30 am – 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.

7 Tuesday - Oglethorpe Women’s
Institute have Guest Speaker Lois Amos
on Upminster Hall.  Our meetings are
held at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front
Lane, RM14 1XL at 7.45 pm. Visitors are
welcome.

ASSOCIATION
DIARY
JUNE
3 Wednesday Upminster Ward
Meeting at St. Joseph’s Social
Centre at 8.00 pm

11 Thursday Cranham Ward

Meeting at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens at
7.45 pm

JULY
1 Wednesday Upminster Ward
Meeting at St. Joseph’s Social Centre
at 8.00 pm

9 Thursday Cranham Ward
Meeting at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens at 7.45
pm

Association
Coach Outing
SATURDAY 20th JUNE
Cranham Social Committee
Coach trip to OXFORD
Leaving the Bell School Upminster
at 9am after usual pick ups. A trip to
the city of 'Dreaming Spires' where
you will find an excellent mix of
shops and plenty of choice for
refreshments.
Tickets £12.00 From Mrs Jean Higgs
(tel 01375 378 172) from Monday
11th May between 7pm - 9pm
please.


